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From the 
Director…
Dear Ruth’s 
House Family,

Thank you for 
opening your 
heart to those 
who are the 

most vulnerable, who find 
themselves trapped in devastating 
life circumstances. Because of 
your help, Ruth’s House continues 
to grow and strengthen in the 
ways we can serve our clients.

2014 produced our new Learning 
Center, a new children’s program and 
wonderful new staff!  We continue 
to grow and blossom thanks to 
the nourishment of our volunteers 
and financial contributors. 

It is you, our volunteers and donors, 
who make change in our community 
and in the world. As the saying goes, 
“It takes a village,” and you are that 
village!  Together we provide safe 
housing for those in need.  Last year 
one resident graduated from college 
and purchased her own home. Her 
family is now residing in their own 
safe, permanent home.  Another 
resident is working toward her college 
degree and many others have found 
safe housing thanks to the programs 
of Ruth’s House and your generosity.

Thanks for another successful 
year. We hope you will continue 
to partner with us to make sure 
every person in our community has 
the most basic need—a home.

With gratitude and faith,

Ruth Hickey 
Executive Director

Mission  
Statement 

To provide quality supportive 
housing for homeless women 
and families, in a caring and 
healing environment as they 

work on stability, growth 
and self-sufficiency.

Highlights
•	 Ruth’s House celebrated its 

10th year of service to the 
Rice County community.

•	 Two additional off-campus 
apartment units were added to 
the Supportive Housing Program 
(SHP), bringing total units to 10.

•	 Our weekly mother-child class 
began in December, a collaboration 
with McKinley Early Childhood 
Education. Our clients in the 
Shelter and SHP love this class, 
which is held at the Shelter.

•	 Volunteers continue to open their 
hearts and fuel Ruth’s House with 
their goodness and compassion! 
Over 4,000 hours were donated by 
our fabulous volunteers, who helped 
with childcare and transportation 
for Ruth’s House residents, 
maintenance and repair, Front Desk 
Reception, administrative support, 
fundraising, IT, and many other 
services. We are truly blessed.

•	 In-kind donations totaled well 
over $30,000! Thank you to the 
community, and thank you again 
for your unsparing generosity. 
The food you donate, as well as 
the diapers, clothing, toys and 
books, Christmas gifts, furniture, 
household items and office supplies, 
etc., are life-saving for our residents.



Anna Kluxhausen
Paul and Barbara Krause
Joan McCutcheon
Mary Moody
Moose Lodge #2098
Dean Nelson
Bill and Judy Newton
Sherman and Kathleen Ogle
Adelle Olson
Karen Parker
Plan for Life LLC
Rachel Circle–St. Peter’s  
Lutheran Church
David and Sharen Rose
Kent and Terri Ross
Mel and Mary Sanborn
Sandy Flom, CPA, CFP
Richard Shiels
Jean and Thomas Silkey
Jim and Sherri Snow
Joyce Speth
Rebecca and Steven Staples
Nick and Vicky Stoneman
Kenneth and Wendy Susen
Kathy Vang
Connie Voltz
Duane and Ann Wolf
Women of the Moose–  
Chapter #1476
Bernice Youngren and  
Ralph Cutcher
Kim and Thomas Zensen
Mary and Mark Ziegler
Constance M. Gorman
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Sean and Mary Canney
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Kenyon Better Halves Home 
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Terry and Ida Morris
Gerald and Arlene Nystuen
Gerald Pettipiece
Phone Station Inc
Keith and Laurel Remund
William Stransky
Marlys Stuhrk
Robert Tuthill
Sylvester and Linda Thomas
Larry and Nancy Chappuis
NKR Properties, LLC
Annie Belle Creations
Ruth Burger
Carolyn Duffney
Matthew Hilley
Harold and Georgia Redman
Bernice Schendel
Tom and Susan Trnka
The Thrifty Parrot, LLC
Linda Storlie
John Antram
Marion Appelgren
Darwin and Margaret Blume
May Bottke
Candice Braun

Don Burkhartzmeyer
Nancy Cantwell
Catholic Daughters– 
Court of St. Anne
Vic and Carol DeGrood
Ken and Barb Dubbels
Craig and Mary Ellingboe
Robert and Rosemarie Elwood
Erv and Carol Fahrenholtz
Jodine Friedow
Betty Grandia Flom
Betty Hoffman
Bruce and Bev Hogy
Kelly Jensen
Harry and Rosemary Johnson
Jim and Karen Kittlesen
Donald and Diane Kloster
Keith and Karen Larson
Liberty Diversified Intl
Denny and LaVonne Loerch
Barbara and George Lonien
Brandt and Sue Merrild
Sharon Mitchell
Wayne and Linda Mueller
Ray and Ginger Myers
Ray and Mary Navarro
Jon and Gloria Olson
Thomas and Kari Podenski
Bonnie and Robert Reineke
Donald and Jeanette Reuvers
Marilyn and Chuck Schema
Marlyn and Ruth Scholljegerdes
Elmer Schulz
Dennis Stadler
Drew and Sheryl Tinaglia
Patricia Uittenbogaard
Mona Weselmann
Mike and Joni Williams
Roger and Candace Williams
Jerry and Mary Anderson
Charlotte Becker
Scott Brown
Steve and Karen Burger
Anita Campbell
Brad and Jill Engebretson
Faribault Animal Center
Marilyn Finneseth
Mike and Pat Fuchs
Gary and Diane Glienke
Luverne and Carol Hafemeyer
Jack and Linda Hallberg
Steve and Barb Hallet
Will and Julie Healy
Kathleen Hilk
Roger and Florence Hohnstadt
Russell and Karen Johnson
Joann Jones
Erwin and Marie Kainer
Wade and Barbara Karli
Donna and Lloyd Lund
Allan and Kay Michael
Dick and Betty Mikkelson
Michael and Judy Molloy
Shirley and Glen Norgaard

Ray and Mary Ozmun
Carol Quail
Sheila and Wayne Roehrick
Helmut and Kathryn Schwartz
Ruth Vettrus
Kathy West
Roger and Marge Wilkowske
Hub and Diane Cloeter
Matthew and Carrie Little Hess
Tom Larkin and Ann Dee
Shirley Burkhartzmeyer
Delores Caron
Doris Caron

Robert and Jeanette Hetzler
Gaylord and Evelyn Horwath
Stephen and Dorothy Joy
Susan Kaderlik
Larry and Patricia Kiel
Marilyn Naseth
Joan and Tom Nelson
Dorothea Pluemer
Steven and Jean Powelson
Steve and Joy Zimmerman
Mike and Joanne Zweber
Leon Gangloff
Jean M. Hanson
Cinda Peterson
Marilyn Wilkowske
Bev Hanson

Did you know that  
1 in 3 women  

will experience domestic violence? 

The most unmet need of these 
women is safe housing. 

50% of Ruth’s House residents  
are victims of domestic violence.



Brad and Lisa Schmitz
Heather Robins
Sandy and Rob Kuhlman
Truist
Beret E. Griffith
Lori and Todd Markman
Robert and Maryalice Stepaniak
Dwight and Ruth Hildebrandt
Lampert Lumber
Rosalie Vandevoort
Julie and John Mitchell
Cartridges for Kids–Access 
Computers
Scott Regan and Alicia Griesert
Kate Skluzacek
Trinity Lutheran Church
Bonnie Alexander
Linda and Craig Aman
Augustin Management Services, 
Inc.
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Marian Bahl
William and Nona Boyes
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Sara Brice
Greg and Sue Carlson
Sue and Ronald Carpenter
Nancy Cates
Timothy and Ruth Collins
Lynn and Richard Cook
Council of Catholic Women– 
St. Patrick’s
William and Loraine Cowles
Barb and Gerald Decoux
Charles Delesha
Steve and Donita Delzer

Daniel and Cahrene Dimick
Mary Donahue
Father Henry Doyle
Kimberly Elsen
Douglas and Lois Emerson
Faribault Rental Equipment
Faribault Tire & Auto
First Evangelical Lutheran Church
Fourth Avenue  
United Methodist Church
Marilyn Gutzmann
Jeffrey Haefner and  
Heather Hennessey
Diane Helgerson
Heritage Dental Care
Paul and Patricia Hickey
Gus and Helen Hoffmann
Jerome Holtz
HomeTown Credit Union
James and Karen Hynes
International Festival Faribault
J. Scott Braden, P. A.
Klaus and Donna Jacob
Ron and Paulette Jameson
Paul and Michelle Kelm
Sylvia Kerben
Kiwanis Club of Faribault– 
Golden K
Karen LaFleur
Edward and Margaret Lee
Virgil and Jane Luehrs
Kathryn Margolis
Masonic Lodge
Ruthellen and Donald McCarty
Tammy and Roger Meyer
Minnesota Masonic Charities
Pete and Kathy Nass

Dale and Kathleen Neirby
Lorraine Nelson
Dale Ness
Sarah Hanson Nietz
Larry Olson
Jim and Patricia Pagel
Parker Kohl Funeral Home
Bruce Purdie
Janet Riach
Rice County Deputies Assoc.
Sheila and Wayne Roehrick
Thomas and Linda Sammon
Billy and Ginny Sartor
Mardell Saufferer
Kevin and Kim Schmidt
Stewart and Cynthia Schuenke
Scott Regan Photo
Carol and Myron Solid
Tom and Amy Stadler
Nadine and Bill Steele
Roger and Judy Storey
Susan and Richard Strese
Larry and Debbie Taghon
Thomas Blaisdell Family Fund
Ted and Corrine Thompson
Trinity Ladies Aid
United Methodist Women– 
Fourth Avenue UMC
Karl and Ann Vohs
Moira Walsh
Donald and Billie Ward
DeWayne Wee
Doug and Barb Wertish
Amy and James Wolf
Ray and Linda Wood

FAMILY FRIENDS $1–$99
Faribo Sno Go Club
Debbie and Daniel Moriarity
Robert and Sue Feyereisn
Stephanie Johnson
Christine Madson
Main Street Moravian Church
Sara Sleeuwenhoek
John and Karla Furey
Steve Morgan Agency
Anthony and Ramona Tonga
Janet Nilles
Don and Elisabeth Benson
Scott and Lori Christensen
Michael and Jan Emerson
Hilbert and Bernadine Reese
Tom and Carrie Swift
Leroy and Patricia Pflaum
Stacy and Peter Dupont
Richard and Carol Ernste
Andrew and Hailey Shankey
Delna Spitzack
Linda and Ken Butzow
Delta Kappa Gamma

Jon and Karla Weng
Chelsea Roman
Bernard (Buzz) and Nancy 
Kornmann
Edith and John Mattson
Avis Savre
Affinity Plus Federal Credit Union
Helen Albers
Clarence and Vivian Anderson
James and Kymn Anderson
Loren and Marlene Balken
Earl and Charlotte Bonde
Robert and Barbara Bonner
Marion Brakke
Ron and Barb Brown
Nyla Budahl Joanne and John 
Cross
Mike and Ann DeGrood
Peter Delzer and Kelli Bieler
Ralph and Ruby Delzer
Ed and Jane Draheim
Amy Elsen
C. A. Elsen

Katherine  Erickson
Robert and Cynthia Erickson
Roger Erickson
Patricia Fick
Carolyn Fritz
George and Shirley Galvin
Marvin and Judy Grundhoefer
Bruce and Bonnie Gustafson
Marian Hagel
Sandra Hagel
Tom and Marcia Hallet
Hannah Circle - St. Peter’s 
Lutherah Church
Marlys M. Hudson
Jon and Brenda Hunter
David and Jackie Judd
Joni Kilde



Transitional Shelter
Total Served: 93 Individuals  
(48 adults and 45 children)

Age 0–18	 45
Age 18–24	 14
Age 24+	 34
Caucasian – 44
African American – 31
American Indian  
or Alaska Native – 2
Multi-Racial – 14
Unknown – 2

Off-Campus Supportive  
Long-Term Housing Program 
(SHP)
Total Served: 38 Individuals 

•	13 women
•	23 children
•	2 men

2014 Outcomes
•	 A total of 131 individuals were 

provided shelter by Ruth’s 
House programs in 2014

•	 77% of residents obtained 
permanent housing

•	 96% of adults in the Shelter 
maintained or increased 
their income level

•	 74% of adults who left Ruth’s 
House Transitional Shelter had 
at least 1 cash income source

•	 40% of clients in the 
Transitional Shelter Program 
had a diagnosed disability

•	 48% of clients in the 
Transitional Shelter Program 
experienced domestic violence



Thank you, Donors!
Dear Friends of Ruth’s House,

It is extraordinary to look at all the names listed 
below, the members of our Ruth’s House family. 
Each of you is making tremendous positive 
change in our Rice County community by 
directly affecting individual lives for the better. 
You are providing help, hope, and a home for 
those who need it most!
Please know that we are truly grateful for each 
and every one of you, and your contributions to 
Ruth’s House.

This is our first year of being able to share 
our Annual Report with all of you, thanks to 
the generosity of a donor with designing and 
printing! Next year we hope to keep growing 
our Annual Report by including all of our 
valued in-kind donors and volunteers. If we 
have made any errors below, please do notify us.  
Thank you for your patience as we embark upon 
this new method of staying in touch with you 
and recognizing your contributions.

Gratefully,
Ruth’s House Board of Directors

2015 Board of Directors
Charlie Sheridan, Chairperson

Harry Dell, Vice-Chair
Sandra Gerdes, Treasurer
Heather Robins, Secretary

Bishop Steve Delzer, Emeritus

Pat Johnson
Karen Churchill

Kathy Tonolli
Pastor Sarah Nietz

ANGELS: $5000+
The Carlanders
Vicki and Howard Groff
Doug and Catherine Ruegsegger
United Way of Faribault
Wealth Management & Securities Services- 
US Bank
Mardag Foundation

The Woman’s Club of Minneapolis
MN Department of Human Services
Northfield Area United Way
Open Your Heart to the Hungry and Homeless
Otto Bremer Foundation
WCA Foundation
Xcel Energy Foundation

PILLARS $2,500–$4,999
Charles and Gail Sheridan
Molly Toulouse
Signature Bar & Grill
Our Savior’s Lutheran Church

Suzie’s Smile Shines
WINGS (Women in Northfield Giving Support)
Illinois Tool Works Foundation
State Bank of Faribault

GUARDIANS $1000–$2,499
Anonymous
Steve and Julia Bongers
Mariann and Ron Goettsch
Vance and Barbara Vinar
Douglas and Kathleen Knutson
Bret and Sue Riedel
Bethel Lutheran Church
Ronald and DeborahSeger
A & J Self Storage LLC
Michael and Sheila Thyen

ABC Business Companies
Ruth Blann Cartledge
DaVita
St. John’s Lutheran Church
Thrivent Financial for Lutherans– 
North Rice County Chapter
Walmart Stores, Inc.
Robert and Barbara Wegner
Emergency Food and Shelter Program
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America

HEALERS $500–$999
Insty Prints
Allina Health System
Randy and Michelle Creasman
Mike and Eva Gramse
Herb and Ruth Hickey
Barbara Ackerman

Sharon and Harry Dell
Kathy and David Tonolli
Little Prairie United Methodist Church
David Corbett
St. Dominic Catholic Church
Brian Stockland



Angell’s Images
Steven and Cindy Griesert
Thrivent Choice Program
Jerry and Sharon Bisping
Citizens Community Federal
Ron and Deborah Seger
Julie and Philip Zweber
Janet and Rueben Tangren
Karen and Larry Churchill
Diana and Mark Abbott
Allina Health System

Bethel Lutheran Women–WELCA
College City Sertoma
Cheryl and Benet Freund
Goosebusters, Ltd
Timothy and Molly Lenway
Lois Lindbloom
Evelyn Matejcek
Northfield Hospital
Northfield Rotary Club
Nyla and Lawrence Wille
Grant Wilson

VISIONARIES $250–$499
SPEBSQSA Faribault Chapter, Inc.
Joyce and Rick Elsen
Bahgat and Brenda Elsagher
Scott and Kari Boldt
Gerald and Barbara Bauer
Sandra Gerdes
Boldt Funeral Home
Lois Donahue Cleary
Crane Creek Asphalt
Donahue’s Greenhouse
Exchange Club-Noon
Harry Brown’s
KGP Logistics
Dick and Cindy Lawson
Randy’s Frozen Meats
Just Food Co-op
Patricia Johnson
Bethlehem Academy
Bethel Lutheran Church Women
Edina Realty Foundation
Dennis and Janet Hahn
David and Judy Lee
Myrna and Gerald Bauer
Marv and Sara Schrader
Keith and Bonnie Skluzacek
Dennis and Susan Uittenbogaard
Steven and Rebecca Brown

Tim and Julie Donahue
Fraternal Order of Eagles
Al and Gladys Johnson
Mary Niermann
Premier Bank Minnesota
Daniel and Karen Rasmussen
Bill and Patty Skluzacek
Donna and Dick Smith
St. John’s United Church of Christ
Morristown Tractorcade
Arcadia Charter School
Mary Fransen
James and Michelle Foster
Tom and Deb Danielson
Harry and Lanaya Brown
Carol and David Beranek
Cable Connection and Supply Co., Inc.
Annette Jarman
Warren and Beth Johnson
Dale and Theresa Kelm
Lawrence and Liselotte Malecha
Minnesota Vikings Children’s Fund
Marilyn and Thomas Neuville
The River Community Church
Thrivent Financial  
South Rice County Chapter
James Williams

ADVOCATES $100 - $249
Arlene Nickerson
Patti and James Fritz
Edna Thayer
Anne and David Brust
Donna Cashin
Christ United Methodist Church
Mildred Cook
Richard  DeBeau
Mary Frazier
Duane and Joni Geiger
Mark Gleason
Gol Lutheran Church Women
Karl Hella
Hope United Methodist Women
Jesse James Wheelers
Kiwanis Club
Reuben and Arlet Kvidt
Reliance Bank
Saint-Gobain Corporation Foundation
Louise Stransky
The Cathedral of Our Merciful Savior

Jeanne and John Ullian
Karl and Margaret Viesselman
Christine Dellwo
Northfield Area Foundation
Laurie Elsen
Jill and Scott Finstuen
Pete and Kandi Roberts
Associated Graphic Arts, Inc.
Anne Mullinax-Jones
Ward and Ellen Bisping
E. David and Mary Ann Emery
Richard and Joyce Fette
First United Church of Christ
Marian Fruechte
David and Sharon Geyer
Steve and Mary Marquard
Mercury Minnesota
Kevin and Victoria Teich
Kenneth Sevcik
Michael and Paula Hildebrandt
Steve and Shelly Robinson



Peace to all who enter here
With two children and nowhere to stay, 
A.S. came to Ruth’s House in August 
of 2014. During her stay at the Shelter 
she stayed upbeat despite difficult life 
circumstances. The dedication A.S. 
showed in making steady progress 
toward her goals was inspiring to all 
around her, residents and staff alike. She 
and her children were loyal attendees 
of the mother-child program at the 
Shelter, having attended every single 
class from its beginnings in December 
2014 until the time A.S. moved out of 
the Shelter in May 2015. A.S. and her 
children are now stably housed in their 
own apartment and all at Ruth’s House 
are delighted for her achievements!

“When I moved into Ruth’s House of Hope 
I was scared out of my mind. The staff and 
clients were so warm and friendly and I 
felt very comfortable.  Any issue I had they 
addressed right away. They helped me with 
rides to appointments and sometimes with 
childcare.  I loved and still love attending 
the McKinley Childhood class each Tuesday 
and the 12 Steps for Life class, and last but 
not least the Women’s Empowerment Group.  
I love being able to learn new skills that 
strengthen me as a person.  My experience 
at Ruth’s House of Hope was amazing and I 
am so proud to say I was part of the program.  
Thank God there was a program to help me 
and my children.”~AS

124 1st Ave SW, Faribault, Minnesota 55021

(507) 332-2236


